

FLYPAPER EAA Chapter 18, Milwaukee, WI

Year 52, September 2013

www.eaachapter18.org

HEADLINES!

INSIDE THIS ISSUE:

Latest Headlines	1
President's Corner	2
President's Corner Cont'd	3
Calendar of Events	4
Calendar of Events	5
More News	6
Board Meeting Minutes Classifieds	7
Chapter Meeting Minutes Treasurer Report	8
Contacts	9

• **September Program** Come on out this month for an interesting presentation by Chris Esselstyn on his jet powered glider project.





• Chapter Fall Picnic The all too common weather for our fall picnic at Fred's hanger could not keep hungry members away. But it did keep the airplanes away. The METAR says it all...





KBUU 151655Z AUTO 19003KT 7SM -DZ BKN007 OVC049 12/12 A3001



 Chapter 18 October Dinner Meeting For a little more comfortable (less soggy) dining experience, don't forget to sign up for the dinner meeting next month. It will again be held at Clifford's in Hales Corners. This year features an expanded menu!



PRESIDENT'S CORNER- JEFF POINT



elcome to the September Flypaper! As I sit here at my computer typing out my monthly rant, basking in the glow of a Packers victory over the Redskins, I can't help but reminisce about my childhood in Wisconsin. I vividly recall those days back when we had four seasons in Wisconsin, and when spring and fall gently transitioned us between the two extreme seasons. This last week has really thrown that memory into stark contrast. Earlier today, about 25 chapter members braved the 59F and rain to make it out to the annual Burlington Float-Plane Fly-in, otherwise known as the Chapter 18 fall picnic. The event was quite well attended, despite the weather and the unfortunate fact that, due to some very poor planning by your board, we scheduled the picnic during a Packers game. In our defense, we had the

date picked before the Packers schedule was out...

Several of us at the picnic spent some time marveling that only a week prior, we had braved 92F and high humidity at the Grassroots Fly-in at Brodhead. What a difference a week can make, and nature has let us know in no uncertain terms that summer is over. It also marked at least the third time this year that we got to run the A/C and the furnace during the same week!



"I vividly recall those days back when we had four seasons in Wisconsin"

Speaking of the passage of time, this past Tuesday September 10th marked the first anniversary of the passing of former Chapter 18'er Erik "Da Swede" Anderson. As cliché as it sounds, it is hard to believe that it has been a year

since that awful day. A few of us got together at a local watering hole to hoist a few cold ones in Swede's memory, in



Continued on page 3

PRESIDENT'S CORNER- JEFF POINT CONT'D



what I suspect will become an annual tradition.

As summer fades into fall, it means it is time to start planning for the fall schedule of chapter events. One of the most important is the October banquet, once again to be held at Clifford's Supper Club in Hales Corners. The date for this year's gala will be Tuesday October 22nd. Doors open for drinks at 6:00PM, with dinner served at 7:00PM. Back by popular demand, door prize chairman Joe will be doling out the door prizes (just in time for Christmas re-gifting.) Come to think of it, I have yet to assemble the kitty-cat puzzle that I won last year. Better get on that soon. Also, by popular demand, fish will be added to the family-style dinner menu (Clifford's has a fantastic Friday fish fry for those who are interested.) Tickets are \$24 a person or \$48 for a couple (what a bargain!) You can pay Steph at the September meeting or mail her the money, but she needs to have a head count at least a couple of weeks before the dinner.

cal that someone steps up"

THE SPIRIT OF AVIATION

"it is criti-

We have a couple of other events to

plan for in the coming months as well. In November, the annual chapter elections are going to be held. The positions of president and treasurer are both going to be up for grabs this year, as the incumbents have served their sentences and are due to be released. Several board positions will be up for election as well. I encourage anyone who has an interest or even curiosity about serving the chapter as an officer to contact me or one of the other board members. These officer positions are important, and we cannot exist as an organization (legally speaking) without someone in those positions, so it is critical that someone steps up.

The September chapter meeting will be at the usual place and time on Tuesday September 24th. For the program this month, Chris Esselstyn will be doing an extended project report on his one-of-a-kind, twin turbine powered self-launch glider. Chris last gave us an update on this unique project a couple of years ago, and knowing Chris, he has made a lot of progress in those couple of years. Should make for an interesting evening.

So, I look forward to seeing you all on the 24th for the chapter meeting. Until then, keep your airspeed up and your furnace filters clean.



CALENDAR OF EVENTS

Chapter 18 Young Eagles

October 5 10 am — 1 pm Waukesha County Airport – 2525 Aviation Drive

For more information: www.eaachapter18.org - Facebook: Chapter 18 Young Eagles

Email: <u>Chap18YE@wi.rr.com</u> – (414) 732-6782

www.youngeagles.org

EAA Chapter 18 Meeting

Tuesday September 24th 7:30 pm at the Timmerman Airport CAP Hanger 9393 W. Appleton Ave. Milwaukee, WI 53225

Monthly meetings are always the 4th Tuesday of the month at 7:30 PM at the Timmerman CAP hangar (except October and December). Guests are always welcome to join us.



JOIN CHAPTER 18 TODAY! Still considered the "best deal in aviation" by Chapter 18 president Jeff Point. Fill out the our membership coordinator Ken Klima at the next meeting. (Annual Dues are \$10, plus \$5 for name plate)	info below and give it to
Name:	
Address:	
Phone:	
Email:	

CALENDAR OF EVENTS



EAA September Swing EAA AirVenture Museum, Oshkosh, WI

Saturday, September 28, 2013 7:00 p.m. - 11:00 p.m.

Relive the excitement and glamour of the 1940s at EAA's "September Swing!" This big band hangar dance will feature the sights and sounds of Ladies Must Swing, an all-female, 19-piece jazz band from Madison, Wisconsin. Learn to swing dance (or practice your skills) from 7:30 to 8 p.m. and then dance the night away amidst an authentic collection of World War II planes, vehicles, and artifacts. Tickets: \$40 each; \$75 for two

Contact: Jane Smith Phone: 920-426-6823 http://www.EAA.org/septemberswing

• Fall Color's fly-In Breakfast Palmyra Municipal Airport, Palmyra, WI

Sunday, October 6, 2013 8:00am - 12:00pm

Pancakes, Scrambled Eggs, Sausage, Coffee, Juice, Milk

Contact: Michael Dean Phone: 262-279-3270

• Monopoly Fund Raiser EAA Chapter 838 Building, Racine, WI

Saturday, October 12, 2013 5:30 pm - 10:00 pm

Come and relive the fun you enjoyed in your youth playing Monopoly. Come for a great evening of fun and friendship. Outstanding food included and drinks will be available, beginning at 5:30 pm.

Play starts at 7:00 pm. Each table will have 6 players and one banker. The game will end around 9:30 pm. There will be three 30 min Monopoly sessions with a 25 minute break between sessions. During breaks, everyone will be able to eat delicious food, visit the Silent Auction table, and cash bar,

• Chapter 18 October Dinner Meeting at Clifford's Supper Club 10418 W Forest Home Ave, Hales Corners, WI Tuesday October 22nd, 6pm drinks 7pm food. The price this year is \$24.00 per person. Steph and/or Ken will be collecting money starting at this months meeting. Sign up early so you don't miss out on the Chapter 18 event of the year.

September 2013						
Su	Мо	Tu	We	Th	Fr	Sa
1	2	3	4	5	6	7
8	9	10	11	12	13	14
15	16	17	18	19	20	21
22	23	24	2.5	26	27	28
29	30					

October 2013						
Su	Мо	Tu	We	Th	Fr	Sa
		1	2	3	4	5
6	7	8	9	10	11	12
13	14	15	16	17	18	19
20	21	22	23	24	25	26
27	28	29	30	31		





MORE NEWS

Supporting Aviation's Future The Gathering's impact on EAA youth initiatives

September 19, 2013 - This year's Gathering of Eagles fundraising event at EAA AirVenture Oshkosh brought together the aviation industry and private aviation enthusiasts to support aviation's future. The event raised \$2.679 million, and after expenses, EAA will invest approximately \$2.17 million in its youth programs. The Gathering is presented by Cessna Aircraft Company.

Each year, EAA invests more than \$3.3 million in youth education and programs, including the Young Eagles Flight Plan. And it's working; nearly 19,000 of today's pilots under age 35 are former Young Eagles.

Mentoring aviation's future pilots, homebuilders, engineers, mechanics, and designers is necessary to build a vibrant and growing aviation community. As Sean D. Tucker said when he was introduced as the new Young Eagles chairman during this year's Gathering of Eagles, "These kids are our legacy!"



Young Eagles Program Reaches Another Milestone

The EAA Young Eagles program reached new heights recently when the 1.8 millionth Young Eagle took flight.

The program owes much of its continued success to all of the volunteer pilots across the globe who give these young men and women their first experience with flight. For some it is just a good time and a new experience, but for others it sparks dreams and leads them down a path of aviation.

Young Eagles flights are free for children ages 8-17 participating in the program, which is generously sponsored by Phillips 66.

EAA receives many letters from both parents and former Young Eagles thanking us for providing an

(extremely) affordable means of exploring aviation. Many of these Young Eagles went on to become aviators, and some now even make their living flying.

The flight is just the first step in the EAA Young Eagles Flight Plan, which helps guide aspiring aviators on their journey to becoming a certificated pilot.

EAA thanks the countless volunteers for the continued success of this great program and hopes to reach the 2 million mark soon! For more information, visit www.YoungEagles.com.



CHAPTER BOARD MINUTES-SECRETARY JIM HATZENBELLER CLASSIFIES ADDS



Board Meeting Minutes for Aug, "2013"

The August Board meeting was called to order at 6:30 by President Jeff Point at the CAP hangar at Timmerman Field. Jim Hatzenbeller, Chris Esselstyn, Sune Ericson, Bryan Blazek, Jerry Roeder, Eric Whyte and Don Patterson were present. Minutes from the previous meeting were approved as published in the Chapter newsletter. The Treasurer's report was approved as published in the newsletter.

Announcements: It was announced that the evening's program which will be another interesting rotary wing presentation by Bill Zierdt will take place before the business portion of the of the membership general meeting. The annual fall meeting will be held on September 15th at Burlington airport. Fred Keip has graciously agreed to host for another year. Please bring a dish to pass if able.

Old Business: Discussion took place regarding whether any new tools need to be purchased at AirVenture. It was reported that no new tools were purchased at Oshkosh. A committee was formed to investigate the purchase of a new bore scope. The Sept. program will be an update on Chris Esselstyne's glider project.

Young Eagles: No report.

New Business: Jeff announced that after 3 terms as Chapter president, he will not seek nor will he accept a nomination for president. Ken Klima also announced that he will not undertake another term as treasurer.

It was reported that names are needed for possible first flight plaques and also names for the Memorial plaque if anyone is aware of them. This information should be reported to either Jeff Point or any board member before the end of September. The annual October dinner meeting will be held at Clifford's again this year. Cost is \$24 a person. Please pay Stephanie no later than the middle of October.

Meeting adjourned at 7:15

Respectfully submitted, Jim Hatzenbeller (Secretary).

MEMBER CLASSIFIEDS

FOR SALE, RENT or LOAN

- 1. I've got a few things for sale that builders and/or pilots might want:
 - 2 Tempest AA48108-2 oil filters \$15/ea or \$25 for both
 - 1 ATS Rivet Tool (204RV) \$80
 - 1 3.5hp oil-sump 135psi compressor w/60gal tank and additional 60gal tank \$600, * includes 1 large and 2 smal filter/regulators, several hoses, and condensate drain system w/ball valves
 - 1 Survival Products 4-man raft #1400-1/1500-1 \$800 Contact Andy Laures at alaures@hotmail.com
- 2. Sonex Airframe Kit #1190 (Standard, Dual, VW) "Easy Build" Laser Cut Metals with Machined Angle Components and Pre-Assembled Main Wing Spars. Some work in progress. Complete Kit cost was over \$19,000, Asking \$18,000. Located at Air Troy Estates (East Troy). Carroll Rands 262-994-9009 or ccrands@yahoo.com
- 3. Zenith CH200 about 35% finished. The plane is located in the Burlington area and the family wants to sell it. Betty Ashworth 847-502-3034
- 4. For Sale: Marvel-Schebler MA3SPA carburetor. P/N 10-3237 for a Continental C-145. \$300. Fred Keip 262-835-7714 (after 6 PM) or fredkeip@aol.com

WANTED TO BUY, RENT or BORROW

- 1. Laurie Probst is looking for some un-airworthy wing ribs for student demos. If you have anything laying around please let her know. kosalof@aol.com
- 2. Nick Heffron is looking for a aerobatic parachute (like a Softie or a Strong) second-hand.

Contact Nick at nheffronneuhold@gmail.com



CHAPTER MINUTES-SECRETARY JIM HATZENBELLER TREASURER REPORT- TREASURER KEN KLIMA

Chapter 18 Minutes from the August "2013" Meeting

The August meeting was called to order by President Jeff Point at 7:35 PM at the CAP Hangar at Timmerman Field.

Announcements: The passing of EAA founder, Paul Poberezny was announced. Guests were asked to introduce themselves and 7 people did so.

A moment of silence was observed in honor of Paul's passing and a short EAA tribute video was played in Paul's honor.

The Chapter fall picnic will be on Sunday, Sept.15th and will be hosted by Fred Keip at Burlington airport. Bring a dish to pass if you plan to attend

At this time, the program for August was another unique and interesting presentation by Bill Zierdt regarding in-country testing of helicopter development and modifications during the Viet Nam war. After his presentation, a break was taken.

The September program will be an update of Chris Esselstyne's glider project. The November program is tentatively scheduled to be a how-to class on the use of a bore scope. No tools were purchased at Oshkosh. A committee was formed to investigate purchase of a new bore scope and a riv-nut installation tool.

Young Eagles: It was reported that 42 Young Eagles were flown on August 17th at Timmerman Field. Next event is scheduled for September 14th at Capitol Dr. Airport.

Flying and Building Reports: No reports.

Tech Counselors: No report Flight Advisors: No Report.

New Business: The October dinner meeting will be held at Clifford's in Hales Corners again this year on Oct. 22nd. Cost is \$24 per person payable in advance to Stephanie no later then mid-October. Names for inclusion of the Memorial plaque and first flight plaques should be submitted by the end of September. If you have a door prize to donate for the dinner party, please get it to Joe Ptaszek before the dinner meeting.

Minutes from the previous meeting were amended, corrected and accepted. The treasurer's report was approved as published in the news-letter.

It was reported that nominations are now being accepted for Chapter President and Treasurer. Both incumbents have decided that they will not run for another term.

Meeting was adjourned at 9:30pm.

Respectfully submitted, Jim Hatzenbeller (Secretary)

Chapter 18 Apparel



Chapter 18 Apparel is on sale now. T-Shirts, Hats, Coffee Mugs, and much, much more. Order anytime and no minimums. Each purchase will help to support the chapter.

www.cafepress.com/EAAChapter18

August-13		Checking Sa	avings	Total
Beginning Bal.8/1/13		\$1,238.78	\$1,706.92	\$2,945.70
Receipts				
	Dues	\$30.00		
	Eggs	\$18.00		
	Badges_	\$15.00		
Total Income		\$63.00	\$0.00	
Expenses				
	_	\$0.00	\$0.00	
Total expenses		\$0.00	\$0.00	
Ending Balance 8/31/13		\$1,301.78	\$1,706.92	\$3,008.70

EAA Chapter 18 8613 W. Morgan Av. Milwaukee WI 53228



CHAPTER 18 CONTACTS

O	FF	ICE	RS

President	Jeff Point	414-915-9173	jpoint@wi.rr.com
Vice-President	Eric Whyte	414-764-3884	ewhyte@wi.rr.com
Secretary	Jim Hatzenbeller	414-483-1246	jimhatzy@aol.com
Treasurer	Ken Klima	414-425-7991	kklima4@wi.rr.com
At-Large Board	Sune Ericson	262-646-4228	sericson@wi.rr.com
At-Large Board	Tony Phillips	262-391-7973	vansrv9flyer@gmail.com
At-Large Board	Chris Esselstyn	262 650-6766	cesselstyn@verservo.com
At-Large Board	Andy Jaskie	414-241-5092	pilotjaskie@hotmail.com
At-Large Board	Don Patterson	262-363-5892	dpatterson14@wi.rr.com
At-Large Board	Bryan Blazek	262-347-9598	rv9abuilder21@gmail.com
At-Large Board	Jerry Roeder	414-899-7374	jroeder@wi.rr.com
<u>STAFF</u>			
Newsletter Editor	Darrell Kufalk	262-443-2605	kufalk@wi.rr.com
Web Editor	Todd Wenzel	414 218-6784	todd.wenzel@wenzel-software.com
Tool Librarian	Paul Comte	414 721-6526	etmocp@gmail.com
Membership Coordinator	Ken Klima	414-425-7991	kklima4@wi.rr.com
Young Eagles Coordinator	Stephanie Schulko		mzstef615@wi.rr.com
TECHNICAL COUNCELODS			

TECHNICAL COUNSELORS

Ron Scott (262) 642-7423 Fred Keip (262) 835-7714 Scott Jones (414) 461-6013 Jeff Point (414) 915-9173 Paul McAllister (262) 695-7624 Glenn Botsford (414) 732-8384

FLIGHT ADVISORS

Ron Scott (262) 642-7423

For more information about EAA Chapter 18, email info@eaachapter18.org

To submit articles, photos or other items for the newsletter as well as ideas, suggestions and corrections, contact...

Darrell Kufalk @ kufalk@wi.rr.com